COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

BOARD MEETING Meeting
November 17, 2011
Call to Order  - Irelle Beatie called the meeting to order at 6:30.
Present were Irelle Beatie, Becky Gallup, Jean Faison, Elaine Kovar, Suzy Pelovsky, Sue Kadner, Barb Postma, Debra Blake, Julie Mock, Marti Frolli, Leslie Dodge, Darilyn Kisch, Ranell Hansen, Kathy Rose, Mary Maxwell
The Minutes from the October 20 Board Meeting were approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Sue Kadner
· Empty Spools Raffle—92 tickets have been sold. There is still time for more sales of tickets. Sales have only been offered to members, so far.

Board and Committee Reports

· Programs – Ranell
· For the December Meeting the special guest will be Charlotte Kruk.

She will bring her dress “sculptures.” Some manikins will be needed. 
ACTION:
Ranell will get one from Schott center. The set-up will be 
meeting-style. There will be no show and tell, no treasure table, or library.  
There will be 20 door prizes and Block of the Month and a can collection. 
Discussion was held about the needs for the physical set-up.  The 
workshop committee will be in the alcove. More tables will be needed 
for food. Ranell needs a few people to help set up. ACTION: Becky will 
make the hotel reservations for the speaker. ACTION: Sue Kadner will 
bring Martinelli’s.  Darilyn mentioned that there are decorations in the 
storage locker. ACTION: She and Ranell will meet there to see what is 
available. ACTION: All of the Board members should be thereby 4 PM or 
as soon as they can. The E-blast will 
note that members should bring 
dessert and that there is a speaker. Becky and Jean may not be at the 
meeting so there will be no sign-in nor a fee for guests. 
· Workshops 
· November – Mary Lou Wideman.  Irelle reported that the workshop was really well done and a lot of fun
· January – Melody Crust.  There are only a few signed up for the class. We need to encourage more attendance.  The E-blast will mention her website.
· Membership – Suzy Pelovsky and Jean Faison


We have 266 members. A new member from the last meeting attended the 


workshop and has decided to join a satellite.
· Other reports 
· Challenge—Marti requested permission to paint the dowels in storage.  She will join Ranell and Darilyn when they go to the storage unit. Several needs of the committee were discussed.  Marti and Barb will present a new challenge example at the next general meeting. It was reiterated that this is a member’s showcase and only members may vote.
•
Community Quilts—Irelle reported that they have over 100 stockings already. There will be an Open Sew on January 28 from 9-3. 
*
Quilt Show—the committee met and worked on the budget.  It will be similar to the 2010 budget. Post cards are not to be sent out yet except for out of town relatives or others who need to make travel arrangements. There is a need for a person to be in charge of sponsors for certain aspects of the show. There is also a need for a person to be in charge of coordinating the set up, etc. and hanging.  Kathy Rose will be the liaison with Fiber Vision for their “guest speaker” role. We have the small case at the central library and in the children’s section to display information about quilting and the show.  
Old Business:

· Opportunity Quilt – The blocks have been distributed for the McKenna–Ryan kit that was donated to the guild. Irelle will put the blocks together and Ranell will quilt it. Twelve members will make the blocks. Sue mentioned that in the past we required members to sell a certain number of tickets. ACTION: The blocks are due to Irelle by mid January.
New Business:



Darilyn announced that there is a group of men at Wake who make 150 little doll 


beds (and other toys) each year for Unity Shop. They need a set of a mattress, a 


blanket, and a pillow for the beds. There was discussion of how to support their 


efforts. Community quilts as an option, individual members taking kits to sew, 


getting high school students to help and other ideas were discussed. Darilyn will 


report back in January when she knows how well received they were this year. A 


decision will be made at that time as to ho and whether to proceed.


Maren brought to our attention the issue of lifting the library boxes. They are 


very heavy. The possibility of asking the custodian to bring them out or 



purchasing rolling carts was discussed. ACTION: Irelle asked the committee to 


check into what is available and what the cost of carts, new boxes, etc. would be. 


In the meantime, the custodian will be asked to bring the boxes out for the 



committee. Marti suggested that we have an ongoing book sale.  A few books 


could be put out each month. ACTION: In January, the committee will follow 


through with selling some of the books that are in storage.


Kathy Rose reported that the Newsletter archiving project is going very well.  


Many of the old newsletters have been located.  In a future newsletter, the months 

still missing will be listed.



A request was made that the Amazon Affiliate information be re-listed in the 


newsletter.  A discussion of whether promoting the use of Amazon is a problem.  


The group decided that we should not be promoting a business that is not 



member-related. A motion was made and seconded that we drop the 



Amazon Affiliate status and allow only members to list their businesses.



Adjournment at 7:56



Next Board Meeting:  January 19th, 2012
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Maxwell

Recording Secretary

